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1. SUMMARY 
 
1.1 To consider adopting the “Guidance Relating to the Relevance of Convictions and 

Cautions” as the Council’s policy on the consideration of the grant, suspension or  
revocation of hackney carriage and private hire driver, vehicle and operator 
licences. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
2.1 Members are asked to consider the document attached as Appendix 1 and consider 

adopting it as a policy document. 
 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 At present, new applications for hackney carriage/private hire licences where 

offences are declared and existing licence holders who commit offences, are dealt 
with by the Council’s Regulatory Committee. 

 
3.2 The Committee refer to the existing guidance that is very vague and leads to 

several anomalies. These anomalies are challengeable if the driver appeals, as is 
their right, to the magistrates’ Court. 

 
3.3 Officers feel that a more robust, slightly more prescriptive guidance could be 

introduced in the form a policy document. This would also help members in their 
difficult task of consistency, especially with reference as to whether a person is “fit 
and proper” to acquire, or still be able to keep their licence. 

 
3.4 It is proposed that, if the policy were adopted, all new drivers would receive a copy 

with their application forms and existing drivers would be circulated with information 
on where to read it on the Council’s website. Those drivers unable to access the 
internet requesting a paper copy to be sent to them. 

 
3.5 The current document is a more “user friendly” document and is much changed 

from the original which was presented before members on 1st July 2008 (Appendix 
1) 

 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 
4.1 Not to adopt a policy. 
 
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 
5.1 This report has no budgetary considerations for the Council. 
 
6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 None 
 
7. BACKGROUND 
 
7.1 None. 


